
The Commissioners of Fire District No. 1 
In The Township of Woodbridge 

County of Middlesex 

PO Box 320 

418 School Street 

Woodbridge, New Jersey 07095 

 

 

    NOTICE OF CONTRACTS AWARDED 

 

 The Board of Fire Commissioners of Fire District No. 1 in the Township of Woodbridge, 

County of Middlesex, New Jersey has awarded a Contract without competitive bidding for 

professional services pursuant to N.J.S.A. 40A:11-5(1)(a)(i) as follows:  

 The Board of Commissioners retained Christopher Howell, Esq, Bloomfield, New Jersey, 

to provide legal services for an amount not to exceed $49,800.  

 The Board of Commissioners retained Marianne Horta, Avenel, New Jersey, to provide 

consulting services (purchasing agent) for an amount not to exceed $8,000. 

 The Board of Commissioners retained the accounting firm of Bart & Bart, CPA, 

Woodbridge, New Jersey, to provide auditing services for an amount not to exceed $12,000.  

The Board of Commissioners retained Maria Bucsanszky, E.A. – Tax & Bookkeeping 

Services, LLC, Woodbridge, New Jersey, to provide accounting and Clerk services for an 

amount not to exceed $70,000. 

The Board of Commissioners retained Chapel Hill Associates, Atlantic Highlands, New 

Jersey, to provide computer support services for an amount not to exceed $16,000.  

The Board of Commissioners retained Hoagland, Longo, Moran, Dunst & Doukas LLP, 

New Brunswick, New Jersey, to provide labor counsel services per contract on file in the 

business office of the Board of Fire Commissioners. 

All contracts will be in effect for one year or until such time as either party gives written 

notice to the other of termination. 

 The motion of appointments is available for public inspection in the business office of the  

Board of Fire Commissioners. 

Jeffrey Moran, Secretary 


